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Another year has flown by!  2019 only saw Town Meeting on March 5th and 
Kingdom East Special Meeting on June 19th.  Both had relatively low voter turn 
out.  Town Meeting had 181 votes cast with a checklist of 862 voters.  In June the 
Kingdom East vote had 148 votes.  2020 will see Town Meeting on March 3rd 
which is also the Presidential Primary.  The State Primary will be held August 11th 
and the General Election on November 3rd.  With it being a Presidential Election 
year I’m guessing the voter turnout should be much greater.  As I write this 
Concord has 846 registered voters.  Voters are encouraged to request absentee 
ballots if they prefer to vote from home or are unable to make it to the Town Hall 
on election day.  Ballots can be requested by calling our office or email.   
 
In addition to conducting elections and maintaining the voter checklist our office 
handles land records and recording, vital records, DMV renewals, dog licensing 
and much more.  The office is open the same number of hours but we’ve 
changed what were our summer hours to our year around hours.  Office hours 
are: Monday, Tuesday and Thursday from 8:00 am – 4:00 pm.  Contact me at 
695-2220 during office hours or leave a message for anything I may be able to 
assist you with.  I can also be reached via email at townclerk@conclerk.com.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vital Statistics 
 
   2017   2018   2019 
Marriages     9       6     10 
Births      1       5       3 
Deaths    15     12     16 
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